MINUTES

CHURCHILL COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION
June 12, 2013

Chairman Richardson called the regular meeting of the Churchill County Planning
Commission to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Churchill County Administration Complex, 155
North Taylor Street, County Commission Chambers, Fallon, Nevada.

PLANNING STAFF PRESENT: CIVIL D.A. STAFF PRESENT:

Michael K. Johnson, Planning Director Craig Mingay, Deputy District Attorney
Terri Pereira, Associate Planner

Debi Kissick, Recording Secretary

Roll Call.

Present: Chairman Stuart Richardson, Vice-Chairman Tom Lammel, Member Charlotte
Louis, Member Deanna Diehl, Member Shawn Kohltfarber, Member Doug Hill, Member
Mary Lou Lehman.

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Richardson verified that the agenda was posted properly asked for any changes to
the agenda. The Recording Secretary noted a typo on the 7:15 item for Tommy Dennis, it
says Margoree Lane; and later another typo was discovered, the May 8, 2013 minutes were
listed as May 8, 2012. Pledge of Allegiance. Vice Chairman Lammel led the Pledge of
Allegiance. Chairman Richardson explained the procedures for scheduled agenda items and
verified with the Recording Secretary that notification was sent to all landowners in
accordance with NRS and the Churchill County Code. Member Hill moved to accept the
changes to the agenda, Seconded by Member Charlotte Louis.

Vote: Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote (summary: Yes = 7).

*Public Comments
Chairman Richardson asked for any public comments for anything rnot listed on tonight’s
agenda. There were none,

MINUTES

Review and Adoption of Minutes: May 8, 2013 Meeting

Motion: To approve the May 8, 2013 Minutes as written, Action: Approve, Moved by
Member Doug Hill, Seconded by Member Charlotte Louis, Vote: Motion carried by
unanimous roll call vote (summary: Yes = 7).

OLD BUSINESS

The following Temporary Use Permits for a manufactured home or RV to be used on a
temporary basis for hardship situation were acted upon:

Gary C. Marsh — 1300 Bell Aire Lane, 008-631-17, Origination Date 05/14/97, mobile home
for his mother-in-law to reside in continued from 4/23/13 and 5/8/13

Chairman Richardson asked for any comments or questions regarding this request; there
were none.

Gary Marsh of 1300 Bell Aire Lane referred to the letter submitted by Tori Hamilton
explaining her situation (see attached, Exhibit “A”) and the letter from Dr. Kathy R. Stinson,
M.D., Ph. D. supporting her need (see attached, Exhibit “B”). He didn’t have anything else to
add.
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